
www. cowtownvettes.org

VOLUME 40, NO. 7	 www.cowtownvettes.org

July 2013

Official Publication 
of

COWTOWN VETTES 

CORVETTE
 AMERICA’S RIDE 



www. cowtownvettes.org

     A month ago, I was checking the club calendar (both) 
and it appeared that Cowtown was entering a less busy cou-
ple of months. NOT! Many of us are leaving for convention 
in just a few days of this writing.  Having been once before 
and NEVER having been to Bowling Green, I could not pass 
up this year. That will keep the attendees busy.  Four days 
after our return, we will be in the July 4th parade.  If you 
have questions about the parade, I am confident that Carole 
Savage will be happy to clarify any “mysteries.”  The day 

after the parade is the membership meeting and, if that isn’t enough for you, the 
day after the membership meeting (Saturday, the 6th), Streetside Classics is having 
their monthly open house (5:00-9:00p).  July 13th is the Bruce Lowrie exhibition 
where we get to help BL with their open house and show appreciation to our 
platinum sponsor.  Participation times for the BL exhibition are from 9:00a - 1:00p. 
More info on this event is forthcoming. July 20th is our 100%.  Carlanne explains 
that event in her article.  This is one of the busiest July’s I can remember in my six 
years of membership. August has some happenings as well. 
     Committees continue to meet and plan our upcoming events, the most significant 
of which are the September autocross at Texas Motor Speedway and our October 
Car Show in the Hulen Mall area.  If you would like to participate in the planning 
and/or execution of these events, please contact Rick Watson for the autocross 
and/or Jack Gandy for the car show.  I am confident they could use your help.  As 
I have stated repeatedly, this club exists on the generosity of its membership. It 
never costs money to work.  All we need is your time and your back. 
     For those whose time, talent, and energy keep this club entertaining to cur-
rent members and attractive to prospective members, I want to thank you for all 
of your hard work, the likes of which cannot be accurately quantified.  However, 
it is appreciated.
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CTV Officers 2013

Scott Wheeler  
Board Member (Term 12/13)

wheelfs@gmail.com  • 817-429-5913

u

Fred Proctor
Board Member (Term 12/13)

map292@att.net
u

john armes  
IPP (Term 12/13)

armesgs@gmail.com 

u

RICK watson
Board Member (Term 12/14)
rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u

donald hickman
Jr. Board Member (Term 12/13)

donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

david Gill: President
dogill80@sbcglobal.net

u

carlanne hickman: Vice President
chickma101@sbcglobal.net

u

sherry michener Secretary
sascfw@aol.com

u

 raley smith: Treasurer
rsmith1203@att.net

u

 Glenda McMahan: NCCC Governor
glenda-gm@att.net

u

 Doug McMahan: Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net

www.cowtownvettes.org

u

becky clark: Newsletter Editor 
CTV_Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

dcbc5356@charter.net

CTV Board Members

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

David Gill
2013 President
dogill80@sbcglobal.net

     Cook Children’s Hospital Video Shoot  - Doc Lambert volunteered to support this event and provided 
his 1962 Almond Beige CRC  -  also known as “Ann” . 
     Shawn Griffith, Broadcast Studio Producer at Cook was producing a video in clebration of employees 
that had 5 yr anniversaries with the Hospital.  They ranged from 5 yrs, 10 yrs, and every 5 years up to one 
who celebrated her 45th year!  The video was taken at four different sites there on the Hospital grounds; 
the playground, the heliport, and the two with the cars - the lawn and the discharge area.  Along with 
Ann there was a 56 Chevy and a period Chevy pickup.  The celebrating employees were divided up to sup-
port the four different locations. 
     Shawn had hired three professional girl dancers to motive and lead the employees as they dance among 
the cars to music from the 50’s and 60’s.  Several shots and “takes” were accomplished during the two 
days.  Day one was delayed due to rain.  I supported them with car placement and then just watched the 
photo shoot.  At times I thought I was back in the military - “hurry up and wait”! 
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Bold italic type denotes CTV events * Denotes required attendance and participation 

Sunday

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

JUly 2013

* 
Membership Meeting

7:30 Meeting

Westcliff Neighborhood 
Parade - Pool Party After 

see CTV for more info 

* Breakfast & A Movie                                
see CTV for more info

 

Corvette Exhibition at 
Bruce Lowrie-9:00-3:00 
- Drinks & Food After 
see CTV foe more info
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There were no visitors or new members at the June meeting.  Everyone go out and 
invite some new people to visit with us!

Outstanding Male & Female Member Vote
The next vote for outstanding Male & Female Members will take place at the July 
Membership meeting. AN OUTSTANDING MALE/OUTSTANDING FEMALE MEM-
BER award is presented annually to the male and female who are considered to have 
helped the Club and been very active during that year. It is not a popularity contest. 
Balloting for this award is done three times a year: at the April, July and November 
monthly membership meetings. Votes are taken by secret ballot. The awards are pre-
sented at an Awards Banquet. These members will be refunded their Primary Club 
membership dues for the following year.

100% ELIGIBLE THROUGH JUNE
The following members are still eligible for the 100% award through the end of June.    
To qualify for this award, an individual or couple must attend 11 out of 12 member-
ship meetings in the calendar year and 9 out of 10 100%er events (as reported by the 
Social Chairman) from February through November.  Awards will be presented at the 
Award banquet in December. If your name is not on here and you think you should 
be eligible, please contact the membership chair.

GEORGE & MICHELLE AGGAS                                    BOB & CINDY MORRISON
JAMES BLASÉ                                                            GENE & MARTI PRICE
DAVID & BECKY CLARK                                            FRED & MARGARET PROCTOR
JIM & DONNA FORSYTHE                                          CHARLES RICHERSON
JACK & KARLA GANDY                                              CAROL SAVAGE & JIM JONES
ROBERT & CYDNIE GEYER                                        RALEY & JOANNE SMITH
DAVID & PATRICIA GILL                                            TONY SOKOLOSKI
DONALD & CARLANNE HICKMAN                             RICHARD & KAREN WATSON
DEBORAH & PJ JACKSON                                           STEVE & RHONDA WEIBLE
CHRIS & CINDY MALCOLM                                        SCOTT & MO WHEELER
DOUG & GLENDA MCMAHAN                               

CTV Committees 2013

Audit

Kim West: Chairperson

kdcwest@sbcglobal.net

u
Car Show

Jack Gandy: Chairperson

jgandy55@att.net

Fred Procter: Co-Chairperson

u
Charities

Jane Buehler: Chairperson

buehler8721@gmail.com

Cory Armes: Co-Chairperson

u
ctv cruiser

Donald Hickman: Chairperson

donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

Carlanne Hickman: Co-Chairperson

u
equipment

Donald Littlefield: Chairperson

 z06don@gmail.com

u
logo merchandise

Karen Watson: Chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u
membership/welcome

Jo Anne Smith: Chairperson

josmith619@att.net

Donna Forsythe: Co-Chairperson
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membership report

Jo Anne Smith
Membership / Welcome Chairperson 
ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com

7/12     Dr. Royce Lummus
7/13     rita Perry  
7/15     sam Castorani 
7/15     Craig Murphy 
7/19     connie dunn
7/25     richard downing
7/27     mary rhodes 
7/27     scott wheeler 
7/28     chris malcolm 

7/4     bobby & manda gorman
7/7     jim jones & carol savage
7/19   steve & dollie hunley
7/26   karl & audrey samuel

celebrations
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  The No Frills Autocross was held June 1st and 2nd at the Mineral 
Wells airport.  It was the 100%-er event for June and was well 
attended.  A big THANK YOU goes out to everyone that worked 
or participated to make it such a success.  We could not have had 
such fun without you!  There were 37 racers from Texas, Oklahoma, 
Louisiana, and Iowa.  Three Cowtown members raced as novices—
Gene Price, Michelle Aggas, and Cindy Malcolm.  If you’ve never run 
in an autocross you might ask them about their maiden voyages!  
The weather was perfect both days which added to the enjoyment.  

Competition was really stiff within several groups for both men and women.  Times 
were checked, strategies discussed, and tires were adjusted to see if the leader would 
change in the next event.  Workers and competitors had time to socialize Friday and 
Saturday evenings.
  With days getting hotter in July the 100%-er will be an inside event with lots of 
good food and great entertainment.  Breakfast and a Movie is fast approaching so 
payment will definitely need to be made at the July meeting or can be mailed to me 
at 1901 Florance Ann Lane, Haslet, TX 76052.  The cost is $24.00/person.  I have been 
assured that Red-2 is still on track for our showing on July 20.  The Movie Tavern is in 
downtown Fort Worth at 2872 Crockett St.  Parking is in the garage across the street 
and is free with your attendance at the theater.  There’s no need to dress-up or eat 
breakfast to attend this event.  Please arrive around 8:15am to have time to park and 
find the theater so we can start eating at 8:30AM.  Eat well, relax, and enjoy the show!
  Have you ever wanted to just be a kid again?  Wanted to just have a day of fun 
with your friends?  Well you CAN in August!  On Saturday, August 24, the first annual 
(maybe) Bent Club Putt-Putt Golf Tournament will be held at Putt-Putt Golf at 609 N. 
Loop 820 in Hurst.  It will be the 100%-er event for August.  Golf will start at 9:30AM 
and teams will be designated by lottery beginning at 9-9:15AM.  Teams will start at 
different holes to make the tournament go faster so we have time to play on the other 
fun stuff.  Your $15.00 fee covers the golf and 3 other activities of your choice.  All 
you autocross racers can try your hand at go-cart racing to see who the best driver is 
for the day.  Remember bumper cars?  How about bumping your friends on water in a 
bumper boat?  Come be a kid again and enjoy the morning with your Cowtown friends.
  Looking ahead for fall, the 100%-er event for September will be the 17th Annual Super 
Speedway Weekend at Texas Motor Speedway on Sept 21 and 22.  If you enjoyed 
Mineral Wells you’ll really enjoy TMS!  You will have the opportunity to drive laps 
on the oval track on Sunday morning before the autocross events start.  Now that’s 
not something you can do just any day!  The October event will be the car show on 
Saturday, October 16.  More details for these events will be provided. Workers and 
participants are needed to make both events a success for our club. Guests from other 
clubs will be attending these events and we want to make them feel welcomed and 
have a good time.

CTV Committees 2013
mid-america

James West: Chairperson

jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net

u
nccc events

Rick Watson: Chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com

<Open>: Co-Chairperson

u
national corvette museum

Kim West: Ambassador

kwest1@drhorton.com

u
newsletter

Becky Clark: Chairperson

dcbc5356@charter.net

u
newsletter distribution

Robert Geyer: Chairperson

geyerdrill@aol.com

u
parliamentarian

John Armes: Chairperson

armesgs@gmail.com

u
socials

Carlanne Hickman: Chairman

chickma101@sbcglobal.net

Pat Gill: Co-Chairperson

u
Texas Motor speedway

Rick Garabedian: Chairperson

rgarab1@yahoo.com

Scott Wheeler: Co-Chairperson

u
timing

Candy Beck: Chairperson

candy.beck@sbcglobal.net

Becky Clark: Co-Chairperson

Page 5

vice President Report

Carlanne Hickman
2013 Vice President
chickma101@sbcglobal.net

TWISTED sister 
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CTV and CCT held our 
No Frills Autocross on 
June 1st and 2nd.  The 
weather once again 
was almost perfect.  We 
did get a few sprinkles 
Saturday just after we 
finished our lunch 
break, but not enough 
to even wet the track.  
The temperature for 
June was even mild.  
We had a total of 37 
competitors.  Of these, 
three were first time 
racers: Michelle Aggas, 
Cindy Malcolm, and 
Gene Price--all from 
Cowtown.
Cowtown members 

once again stepped up to make this event a total 
success, and this was noted by the drivers.
I would like to thank all of the volunteers who came 
out to work Saturday.  If I tried to name everyone, I 
know I would forget someone; however, I would like to 
recognize the chairpersons:
Carlanne Hickman - Registration
Doug McMahan - Course setup and design
Tony Sokoloski - Corner workers

Bob and Cindy Morrison – Staging

Scott Wheeler - Starter
David Gill - Safety and Tech 
Candy Beck - Timing
Glenda McMahan – Timing Boards
Donn Beck – Timing Equipment
Don Littlefield - He delivered the club’s trailer Friday 
night and picked it up Sunday night. He also provided 
all the ice used to keep the water cold for all the drivers 
and workers, and he transported the water used to 
anchor the corner workers’ tents from blowing away.
Donald Hickman - He picked up and returned the jet 
blower used to clean the track, picked up and returned 
the timing trailer to Carswell Air Reserve Station, and 
provided the generator and fuel for the timing trailer.

For 2013, the remaining CTV event below is listed 
on the SWR 2013 Schedule – please mark your 2013 
calendars. 

September 21st & 22nd (Saturday & Sunday) – the 
17th Annual Super Speedway Weekend at Texas Motor 
Speedway – Location: Texas Motor Speedway

You can make your reservation with Hampton Inn & 
Suites for the September TMS event. Just go to the Club’s 
website and click on the link.  This is the hotel we have 
used for the past several years.  We have a block of 60 
rooms: 40 standard rooms for $89.00 per night and 20 
suites for $109.00 per night.  This is the same rate as 
last year.
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                              NCCC Events      

Upcoming cruises include:
     August 10-18, 2013 Doug 
and Glenda will host a week 
long cruise that will include (1) 
run the Tail of the Dragon, (2) 
driving the Cherohala Skyway, 
(3) visit the Biltmore Estate, 
(4) run the Moonshiner 28 and 
(5) may include parts of the 
scenic Blue Ridge Parkway.  
This cruise was limited to ten 
couples due to the logistics of 
a cruise this long.

     September 07, 2013; Carol Savage and Jim Jones are planning 
a “Lonesome Dove” cruise focusing on historic sites of Charles 
Goodnight and Oliver Loving.  The cruise will cover roads west 
of Fort Worth and include the community of Zion Hill (CTV 
cruisers can get the rare letter Z) and with a possible lunch at 
the Steak Shed in Graford.  More details to follow.
Date to be determined, Carlanne and I are working on a pos-
sible cruise to the Texas Rangers Hall of Fame and Museum 
in Waco.
     Please check the Cruiser Schedule http://cowtownvettes.
org/CCP/cruisersch.html for upcoming cruises and last minute 
changes and please remember that CTV guests and “tin cars” 

are welcome to join our cruises.
     2013 Cowtown Cruiser Program (CCP) is off and running 
and it is still not too late to start.  The 2013 Cruiser Logo and 
log sheets are available at our meetings or you can email me 
and I will send you a copy along with an electronic log sheet 
(Excel spreadsheet) that keeps track of your points.  If you have 
questions, information is available on the Cowtown website or 
please give me a call.  
     We need members to host a cruise and it is an easy way 
to pick up 5 cruiser points.  Cruises can start with breakfast 
and then cruise to some interesting location or cruise to an 
interesting location and end with lunch or dinner.  They can be 
full-day or half-day in length and the object is to get together 
and have fun in our cars.  I would be glad to help with the 
planning if needed.
     2013 Annual Vette Photo Contest:  The “What You Saw Along 
the Way” Photo Contest has started so you need to be taking 
interesting pictures of your Vette while you are out cruising.  
You will find rules for the Photo Contest on our website.
We welcome any suggestions for new cruise destinations or 
improving the program.

Rick Watson
NCCC Events Coordinator
rickandkaren@mindspriing.com

                         cowtown cruiser

...keep on cruisin’ 

Donald Hickman 		  & Carlanne Hickman 
2013 Cruiser Chairperson 		  & Co-Chair
donaldhickman@sbcglobal.net	 chickma101@sbcglobal.net
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     The 2013 year has already 
been a busy one if you peek 
back at the event pages for the 
first half of the year.   Since the 
last report, we have added event 
coverage for four events consist-
ing of eight event pages and 
over 450 photos not counting 
the 300+ photos in flash slide-
shows.   The events added were 
the Hallett NCCC Regional Event, 
the Twisted Hill Country Cruise, 
the Spring Autocross Scramble 
and the Volunteer Night at the 
TAFB.   We would like to thank 
Raley & Jo Anne Smith, Fred 
Proctor, Carol Savage, Bill & 

Jane Buehler, Doc Lambert, Virginia Littlefield and Cydnie Geyer 
for their photo contributions on events which greatly added to 
the photos we provided.   With that said, we are still missing 
photos from two NCCC events if anyone has photos they can 
share.   So, please don’t forget your camera when you go out 
to enjoy any of the many events available, regardless if it is a 
club event or something you went and participated in we do 
welcome YOUR photos!   
     Website Photo Requests : we would like to add photos of 
your Vette to the Member Vette pages linked at the top of our 
website; as James Blasé just did.   For those that served our 
country, helping to keep America proud and free; we have a 
webpage where members can share photos from their service. 
As you browse around the website, if you spot something on 
a webpages which appears to be incorrect or needs attention, 
please contact me so it can be looked at.   Maybe you have an 
idea for something that would make our website better; we 
would like to hear about it.   This is the club’s website which 
is viewed from all over the world – so we want it to be up-to-
date and always correct. 
     Don’t forget Cowtown Sponsors ; our Platinum sponsor 
“Bruce Lowrie Chevrolet” is found on the bottom of the home 
page and all of our sponsors can be found on the Sponsor’s 
page – which is linked at the bottom of most webpages.   
Remember, if you have potential business that would like to 
see become a sponsor, please provide them with a sponsorship 
brochure or have them contact one of the elected officers.   Our 
rep (David Tucker) for one of our in-kind sponsors, Discount 
Tire gets moved around periodically to different stores and we 
try to keep the info on the website updated.   However, if you 
call the listing on the website and he isn’t there anymore, ask 
someone where he went – it is well worth the extra phone call 
for the discount he will offer.   James Blasé just encountered 
this with Corvette Guys, where they had changed their phone 

number; that listing is now updated on our website. 
     If you have an interest in assisting with Cowtown’s website, 
please contact me – this is my 10th year as webmaster for Cow-
town and it would be great to enlist some assistance or to start 
training my replacement.   This has been a goal for some time 
now; even if only to handle areas such as the Misc. Car Show 
or Competition Calendars; maybe even event pages, or social 
media, etc.   Think about it and give me a shout.   
     Social Media?   Hopefully you have noticed our continued 
use of Facebook which we believe is driving more visibility to 
Cowtown and our main website.    Facebook provides us an 
opportunity to promote our club and our socials and events on a 
very popular medium.   Events that are open to guests are ones 
that events are created on the social media; invites are sent to 
the Club’s social media friends where they can accept, decline 
and even state maybe on their attendance. When they do this, 
it also generates traffic for others to see the event; where some 
of the potential new participants will come from.   After the 
events, a few teaser photos are shared along with a link to the 
event page on our traditional website so they can find more 
photos and information.   Not only does this get a potential new 
participant or member to that event page but they also browse 
around our website looking at other fun we have.   You can 
find our club’s and NCCC’s Facebook account off the link on 
our Cowtown website (lower left).   If you are not a Facebook 
friend with Cowtown (or NCCC) we would invite you to do so. 
Cowtown Email Distribution Lists : we continue to maintain a 
couple of dozen email distribution lists; these go beyond the 
Entire-Club list and the Officer list .   Most of these are special 
interest such as Car Show committee, NCCC Events, specialty 
Cruises, Convention, etc.   I would like to remind the Chairper-
sons that some of these lists (along with webpages) fall within 
your functional responsibilities so if you are a new chairperson, 
your email will be added.   If you have questions around the 
distribution lists, getting yourself added to any specific one, etc. 
then please get in touch with me.   Members, if you change 
your email address, mailing address, your Vettes, etc., please 
let membership know so that your address can be updated in 
the Membership Database along with the various email lists. 
If by chance you are not receiving the CTV-All emails then 
your correct email address must not be in the system; contact 
us.  Send all email and address updates to: ctv-membership@
yahoogroups.com? 
     If you have suggestions, questions or comments about how 
we are managing your Club’s website and/or Facebook account, 
please don’t hesitate to give me a shout.  I also encourage you 
to shout if you find any pages that have issues or if there is 
something you would like to see or things you dislike; after all 
this is your website and I am only the caretaker of your website.
  

WEBMASTER

Doug McMahan
2013 CTV Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net

...whatever your Corvette interest is, pursue your passion, keep the 
spirit of fun and fellowship in mind...and most of all...Have fun 

doing it!
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SPRING SCRAMBLE
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SPRING SCRAMBLE
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SW Region Clubs

BRAZOS RIVER Corvette Club (BRCC)
Granbury, TX • SW-540

u

CEN-TEX CORVETTE CLUB (CTCC)
Waco, TX • SW-200

u

Corvette Club of OKLAHOMA CITY (CCOC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-468

u

Corvette Club of TEXAS (CCT)
Dallas, TX • SW-074

u

CORVETTE OWNERS ASSOCIATION  
of SOUTH TEXAS (COAST)
San Antonio, TX • SW-143

u

COWTOWN VETTES (CTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-055

u

EAST TEXAS CORVETTE CLUB (ETCC)
Lufkin, TX • SW-577

u

LONGHORN Corvette Club (LCC)
Austin, TX • SW-207

u

MID-COAST Corvette Club (MCCC)
Lake Jackson, TX • SW-170

u

NORTH TEXAS VETTES (NTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-555

u

OKLAHOMA CITY Corvette Club (OCCC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-131

u

SAN JACINTO CORVETTE CLUB (SJCC)
Houston, TX • SW-063

u

SUN CITIES CORVETTE CLUB (SCCC)
Albuquerque, NM • SW-085

u

TEXAS COMPETITION  
CORVETTE CLUB (TCCC) 
McGregor, TX • SW-569

u

TEXAS CORVETTE  
MOTORSPORTS CLUB (TCMC)

Houston, TX • SW-568
u

TEJAS VETTES (TV)
Plano, TX • SW-163

u

TEXAS OUTLAWS CORVETTE CLUB (TOCC)
Graham, TX • SW-198

u

TIN HALL TOYS (THT)
Santa Fe, TX • SW-392

u

TULSA VETTE SET (TVS)
Tulsa, OK • SW-248

Flyers for these events can be found at http://ncccswregion.org/schedule.html

DATE LOCATION EVENT CLUB

 9/13-14 St Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat'l

CTV 
(BRCC)

 9/21 Ft Worth, TX SWR GOVERNOR'S MEETING - 8 PM @ Hampton Inn 
on I-35 (just south of Texas Motor Speedway) SWR

OKC, OK 1st Choice - 6 LS Autocross Events CCOC
Sheriff's Facility 1st Choice - 7 LS Autocross Events SCCC

 10/12-13 TBD, TX 1st CHOICE Weekend CTCC

OKC, OK
1st CHOICE - 7 Autocross Events at Sheriff's 
Facility COAST

Noble, OK
1st CHOICE - 3 Drag Events @ Thunder Valley in 
Noble OCCC

 11/2-03 TBD, TX 1st CHOICE Weekend TV

TBD 2-Nov SWR GOVERNOR'S MEETING - 7 PM @ TBD SWR

 11/8-09 St Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat'l

 10/26-27

 9/21-22 Ft Worth, TX 1st CHOICE - LS Autocross Events @ Texas Motor 
Speedway - Laps on the Oval Sunday Morning

2013 COMPETITION SCHEDULE

 9/28-29

   More Spring Scramble 
Autocross
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Governor’S Thoughts

Glenda McMahan
2013 NCCC Governor 
glenda-gm@att.net

Governor at convention!!!! 

Southwest Region Standings are: 

Fred Proctor #2 
Doug Shilen# 4 
Kevin Anthony #9 

Cathy Anthony#4 
                      Cindy Morrison #5 
                     Donna Forsythe #8 
                     Carlene Hickman# 9 

National standings are:

Fred Proctor #6 
Doug Shilen #12 

Cathy Anthony#13 
Cindy Morrison#15 
Next event is our event Sept. 21-22 

Save the wave!

Our volunteer night at the Tarrant 
Area Food Bank was a great event!   
As always, our check for $300 was 
much appreciated.  
  
Thanks to the following folks who 
came out to support the club and 
the food bank: 
  
Gene Price 
Red & Barb Greenfeder 
Rhonda & Steve Weible 
Margaret & Fred Proctor 
Sylvia & Larry Hoaldridge 
Nancy & John Dick 
Fred Rosett 
Allen Shanholtz 
Karen & Rick Watson 
Tony Sokoloski 
Jane & Bill Buehler 
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Thanks again to everyone who volunteered at the Tarrant Area Food Bank on June 11th!  Our time, effort 
and $300 donation was much appreciated. 
  
Don’t forget to shop for pet food to bring to the August meeting.  Kim and James West will collect all 
our donations and take them to the “Don’t Forget to Feed Me” Pet Food Pantry.   Monetary donations are 
also welcome.  
  
Each day, thousands struggle to feed their families, including their companion animals. While pets are 
known to increase our quality of life, many families are forced to choose between putting food on the 
table or giving up their pets. Don’t Forget to Feed Me Pet Food Pantry recognizes these challenges and 
strives to give families the option of not only keeping food on the table, but also keeping their pet well 
nourished. Their mission is simple, to keep families and their companion animals together by providing 
pet food to those who are economically disadvantaged.   Learn more at www.dontforgettofeedme.org. 
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Jane Buehler
Charities Chairman
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE
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Future Corvette Owners  
Association (FCOA)

Do you have a son, daughter, grandson, granddaughter, niece, 
nephew, or are a guardian to a child under the age of 16 years. If so, 
don’t forget to enroll him/her in the Future Corvette Owners 
Association (FCOA), NCCC’s youth organization.   
Website: http://www.corvettesnccc.org/fcoa1.html

Advertise in the Low-Down!

All Ads in Black & White
Contact the Editor for more info.

EIGHTH 
PAGE
SIZE

$100 Year

QUARTER 
PAGE  
SIZE

$150 Year

HALF 
PAGE  
SIZE

$200 Year

FULL 
PAGE  
SIZE

$350 Year

COWTOWN VETTES CARS & PARTS

SOUTH TOWN  PAINT & BODY
Established in Arlington in 1986

Over 35 years experience                            

                         All Makes, All Models
	  Approved provider Major Insurance Co. 
	       10% Discount on insurance work   
  
      * Special discounts for Cowtown Members *

      		        Corvette Specialist
                    Frame Work          Restoration

	      Award Winning Paint & Body Work
          Customer references and portfolio available

Gary Potter, Owner
 3620 Graves Blvd.  #6  *   Arlington, TX 76013               

  Shop  817 226-6010   *   Cell  817 538-7402     
 southtownpb@sbcglobal.net                   
 southtownpaintandbody.com
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 James West
Mid America Chairperson
jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net • 817-249-2855

“�I can get you Corvette parts 
from a major Corvette parts 
supplier for 10% off and  
free shipping.”
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE

WHO DOES WHAT
u Automotive Paint & Body u

u Entertainment u
Craig Murphy • 817-228-6595

Craig’s Karaoke & DJ Connection
cramrp@sbcglobal.net

DJ for All Your Party Entertainment Needs

u Home Design and Planning u
Bill Buehler • 817-45PLANS

Professional Design
www.45plans.com

Residential & Commercial: Design, Planning –  
Stock, Custom & Remodel

Current club members enjoy a 
FREE “Who Does What” listing.  
Listings renew each December. 

Contact the Editor for more info. 

Doug McMahan • 817-473-3837
Mac’s Digital Art & Photography

www.macs.douglasmcmahan.com
General Photography, Custom Collages,  

Digital Artwork, Posters, etc.

u Digital Art & Photography u

Hello everyone. Welcome to the Logo Merchandise store. 
There are lots of great things for sale with the Cowtown logo 
on them. Here’s just a sampling of some of the things we have 
for sale:
Caps...............................................................................$  7.50
Visors.............................................................................$  7.50
Sweatshirts....................................................................$20.00  
  (2XL and up slightly higher)

Long Sleeve T-shirts......................................................$15.00 
  (2XL and up slightly higher)

Short Sleeve T-shirts.....................................................$13.00
Men’s & Women’s Long Sleeve Denim Shirts.............$25.00
Polo shirts. All different styles......................................$25.00

(Please note that on all shirt orders,  
2XL and up sizes are slightly higher)

If you want your name added to your shirt,  
it’s only $3 more!

Or if you want a Cowtown logo or a certain year  
Corvette on one of your own shirts it’s only $5!

Name tags....................................................................$  12.00
We also have stickers, patches, koozies, and tumblers (only 
two of these left!)

So stop by the Logo table before and after the meeting to place 
your order. You’ll get your order by the next meeting.
Thanks!

Karen Watson 
Logo Merchandise Chairperson
rickandkaren@mindspring.com
817-232-3871

DON WELLS • 817-706-9660
   BRUCE LOWRIE CHEVROLET

donwells@brucelowrie.com
Internet Manager

u Automotive sales u
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CTV Logo  
Merchandise

gary potter • 817-226-6010
southtown paint & body

southtownpaintandbody.com
southtownpb@sbcglobal.net

Award Winning Paint & Body Work

u Home Inspection u

Bobby Gorman • 817-454-7410
Bobby Gorman Home InspectionS

www.bginspections.com
Professional Home Inspection TREC #9721

u Professional bartending u

sherry michener • Sascfw@aol.com
Professional bartender

TABC Certified
Weddings, birthdays, graduations, retirements, all 
corporate and private events.Providing the highest 
level of customer service and always with a SMILE!

817-986-2200
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all correspondence should be sent to:
COWTOWN VETTES
P.O. Box 1974
Fort Worth, Texas 76101

The Cowtown Low-Down is published monthly for the members of Cowtown Vettes, and printed by LaserCopy Digital Production, Grand Prairie, Texas.
All rights are reserved. All unauthorized reproduction of artwork, photos or articles, in whole or any part thereof, is prohibited. All unauthorized use violates state and federal laws.

Do you have a new address, phone number or email address? Have you sold your Corvette or bought a new one?
If so, let Membership know so we can update your address on the various email lists. You can send any updates to Membership at: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com.


